DHS Band Boosters Meeting
Wednesday, June 03, 2009
The meeting began at 7:37pm.
I. President Mike Choy welcomed all new Band Booster parents in attendance.

II. Music Director report (Mr Lange) – The San Diego band trip was the best band trip Mr. Lange has ever been on.  The coordinators did an excellent job of keeping all busy with performances, educational experiences and fun activities.  It was just one wonderful thing after another.  Thanks to Katie Horn our Trip Coordinator.  She did a fantastic job.  The combined bands held the Concert in the Park at the Farmer’s Market.  This event is a lot of work to set up.  Alumni parent Mark Stevens donated the truck rental, and his time driving and loading equipment.  We will be giving him a gift certificate to acknowledge his hard work.  The Jazz Club and Combo had a wonderful concert on May 30th.  The last Jazz Band concert, Jazz on a Summer’s Eve, is coming up June 5th.  The Jazz band is playing at their absolute best right now and is really focused.  The Symphonic Band has been invited to play Monday June 8th at 8am at the ground breaking ceremony for Back on Track, the building of the new football stadium.  This will be televised on Channel 58.  All band members and families are invited.  Students performing should be ready at 7:45am.  The new band section will be named in honor of Band Director Fred Lange.  A previous alumnus donated a large amount of money for the naming rights of the band section.  Students will come up with a clever name like “Old Lange’s Side” or “Lange’s Lair”
III. Pep Band Report (Sam Bold) – The Pep Band did a great job at UCD’s Picnic Day.  They played for a long time.  After they lined up it took a lot of time for them to start moving.   The Powder Puff football game was the last event of the year.  It fell right after returning from the band trip so attendance was low.  Those who showed had a great time.  Sam described the Pep Band for the new BB members.  He thanked the BB for their support this year.  The new Pep Band leader will be announced soon.

IV. Approval of March/April Minutes – The minutes from both March and April were reviewed and unanimously approved.  Perhaps minutes can be posted on the website in addition to being printed in the newsletter.  We should consider revamping the website. 
V. 2009-2010 BB Officer Nominations and Election – There was a motion to approve this slate by vote now.  It was seconded.  The slate was unanimously approved. Treasurer – Joyce Hamaguchi,  Secretary – Kathryn Shickman, Vice President – John Horn, President – Mike Choy

VI. Treasurer report (Jo Andrews Merges) – Jo summarized where BB accounts started 9/01/08. She then reviewed the major fundraising activities, and shared account status as of 6/03/09 (see slides attached) There is still some accounting to do as follow-up to the band trip.  Mr. Lange previously requested that we bring Music Program fund up to $5 so he can make some purchases this summer.  If we have funds, it will be transferred to the Music Program for Mr. Langes use.  
VII. Committee reports

       A.        Reno Jazz Festival (Peter Matlock) – Reno was great, the kids did a great job.  It was a lot of fun.  The festival was well run, and was a good opportunity to hear other bands.  The Jazz Band and Combo received excellent scores.  We will discuss pros and cons of the planning at another date.  Mr. Lange would like to wait and see if the band gets in to the Monterey Jazz Festival next year.  If not, Reno is a good alternative festival.  
      B.  San Diego Trip (Katie Horn) –This was a great trip. We brought almost all the students back! (One remained in a local hospital with his parents after becoming ill).  Last year was the first year we gathered feedback from students to plan for future trips.  Trip survey results were shared.  There will be a chaperone BBQ debriefing this coming Sat evening.  Katie was acknowledged for her fantastic work
     C. CD/DVD recordings(Gail Cooluris) – She is willing to do CD/DVD sales again next year.  Tom Estes has recorded concerts for around 20 years.  He sells both CD’s and DVD’s.  Recently the DJUSD has been recording concerts and can provide us with a DVD master copy of each concert. (They do not produce CD’s) We can then make our own DVD copies and sell them for quite a bit less.  The quality of the DJUSD  DVD’s will probably not equal Tom Estes’ recordings but would be much cheaper.  We discussed whether to continue using Tom Estes or just the DJUSD.  It was decided to see what quality we get from this last jazz concert and revisit this issue.  DVD’s will be available at the Jazz Band concert for $15 each.  Gail says it is possible to keep a window open to order DVD’s up to one week after each concert.  Families should contact Gail for late orders.  
VIII. 2009-2010 school year review and ‘BB 101’ – This review and discussion will be done at another meeting with more new BB members in attendance.  Band calendars are traditionally made available at the beginning of each school year.
IX. Committee Chair vacancies – We are trying to identify people who would potentially be interested in certain positions and they will receive a phone call from one of our BB officers.  If you want to volunteer for a certain job, call Mike Choy or John Horn.  Executive Officers will be working on filling vacancies the summer. Most urgently we need someone to coordinate the Natsoulas Festival and a Newsletter coordinator and/or webmaster.   Joyce Hamaguchi is willing to continue as Listserver Coordinator.  In the past we had a historian who took photos and posted them on-line.  John Horn is looking into options to posting photos on-line. Anyone interested in being the Historian contact Mike Choy or John Horn.
X. New Business - Hiram Jackson is heading what was formerly known as Save our Music (SOM).  They have $30K in funds left that will be held in an account through DSOMA.  They are now forming a new group called Davis Music Assoc. (DMA) and they will want representation from each band group.  
The meeting was adjourned at 8:57pm.  
Respectfully submitted, Kathryn Shickman – Band Booster Secretary
